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Attendance:  96%              Our Target Attendance: 97%
Punctuality:   99%              Our Target Punctuality: 99%
Class Punctuality Prize: Years 2 & 4                          

Dear Parents/Carers

It’s been great to have a full week back in school with lots going on as usual. I am happy to share the fantastic news that
Mr Manning is now the proud father of a beautiful baby girl. We send him and his partner and their entire families our
best Mazel Tov and can’t wait to meet baby Amelie. I have greatly enjoyed teaching year 3 this week – though I am sure
they will be very happy to have Mr Manning back with them next week!

Easyfundraising.org.uk
This could not be an easier and more pain free way to raise money for our school at no cost or effort to you. Please
could I ask all parents (and their families) to sign up for easyfundraising.org.uk. The site will prompt you to click for a
donation (that they give) to our school every time you shop with one of their partner stores and it is a fantastic way to
raise much needed funds for our school.

Maccabi Fun Run

I look forward to seeing as many of our families as possible at the Maccabi Family fun day on
Sunday. Even if you are not participating in a run, please do donate via our GoFundMe link:

https://gofund.me/31b1dfbe or just turn up to support on the day. I am sure it will be a
wonderful day out for the entire family.

Choir
Many thanks to Rosanna and our amazing choirs for a beautiful performance in Kabbalat Shabbat today.

School trips
Many thanks to the teachers and parent volunteers who helped to make our Year 1 and 2 trips so successful this week.
We really appreciate you giving up your valuable time.

Children who have been to see me with good work: , Year 4: Jonny, Daniel, Jayden, Reception: Ella, Ava, Siena, Gaby,
Phoebe, Year 5: Sophie, Lily, Cooper & Zack, Jakey B. Year 1: Camden, Chloe, Mia, Reuben, Toby and Sofia, 

Emerald Awards
You may have heard that we gave our first Emerald awards in assembly on Monday. These awards were for children
who had received over 600 class dojo points over the past year which is a massive achievement. Congratulations to all
of them.

Shabbat Shalom
Mrs Blaker





Do you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals?  Call us for support or advice or email 
Mrs Patel at senco@cloreshalom.herts.sch.uk in complete confidence.  

Reception: Ethan
Year 1: Maxi

Year 2: Freddie
Year 3: Sienna
Year 4: Johnny 

Year 5: Leo S
Year 6: Abigail 

Class Reminders
Year 6: 
We are going on our trip to Chiltern Air Museum next Friday so please ensure children bring a nut-free packed lunch and weather
suitable clothing. Year 6 will be in their school uniform and should wear a pair of comfortable trainers! 
Reception:
If you have not already brought in a shoe box please do so for next week. 
We are looking for shells to keep at school, if you have any you can please donate, reception would love them. Thank you.

Chiara Rec turns 5
Sophie G Y3 turns 8

Ruby Y3 turns 8
Albie Y1turns 6

Sophia Y1 turns 6
Jack W Y6 turns 11

This week in JS

Year 2: We practiced reading two-syllable words with the vowels ‘Ah’ ‘Eh’ and ‘O’.
Year 3: We practiced reading two and three-syllable words with the vowels ‘Ah’, ‘Eh’, ‘O’, ‘Ee’and ‘oo’. We also
further developed our speaking skills with the topic ‘Ha’mishpacha sheli’ (‘my family’), the children introduced the
family members in ivrit using the words ‘ze’, ‘zot’.
Year 4: We further developed our speaking skills with the topic ‘Misparim’ (‘numbers’). we alsopracticed reading
two and three-syllable words with the vowels ‘Ah’, ‘Eh’, ‘O’, ‘Ee’and ‘OO’.
Year 5: We further developed our reading skills this week, the children read two and three-syllable words with all
the vowels and played the four-in-a-row game in two groups. We also practiced writing the Ivrit letters in script
writing.
Year 6: We practised writing the Ivrit letters in script writing, and we further developed our reading skills this week,
the children read two and three-syllable words with all the vowels and played the four-in-a-row game in two
groups.

This week in Ivrit

Reception: We learned about the bible story “Joseph and the multi-coloured coat”. After watching a video, we
discussed the story. We’re created and designed Joseph’s multi-coloured coat using PVC glue, different coloured
cards and paint.
This week in Y1 we talked about the 5th commandment of respecting our parents. We made a list of ways to show
our appreciations and made father and mother’s cards. 
In Y2 we talked about Sarah. We wrote speech bubbles of conversations between Abraham, Sarah and the three
visitors and had a joke challenge to help us remember Sarah’s laughter. 
In Y3 we practiced reciting Birkkat Hamazon, Benching. We also talked about why we pray and wrote our own
special prayer. 
In Y4 we reviewed the Ten Commandments and the importance of respecting the elderly. We wrote parent poems. 
For the remainder of the year both Y5 and Y6 are going to research and make a presentation about ten important
Jewish leaders in politics arts and science. This week the children researched their chosen leader and decided on
how to make their presentation. 



What we are learning this week
Reception:
We had the most wonderful trip to Barnet Environmental Centre on Thursday. The children had a fabulous time pond dipping,
catching mini beats with nets and collecting flowers. All the Reception children were so well behaved and we would like to say a
HUGE thank you to all our parent helpers too, we couldn’t have done it without you!
At the beginning of the week, the children read the story ‘Bog Baby’ and the children made their own Bog babies and named
them. Some children made homes for them too! For their Art lesson, the children learnt how to join different materials in different
ways using different techniques, such as sewing, flange, tape, brace, tie, fold and sticking. 
Next week we will be continuing our topic about ‘under the sea’ and we will read the story ‘Dougals Deep Sea Diary.’ The children
will be writing their own diaries. In maths the children will be recapping their knowledge of doubles and subtraction. In Art the
children will be making their own paper snakes using the skill of folding and in English they will be creating dioramas of under the
sea, inspired by the book ‘Sharing a shell’.

Year 1: 
We had such an exciting week! We had the best time at Barnet Environmental Centre. We enjoyed catching insects with nets,
pond dipping and finding frogs, lizards, worms and many other creatures that live in shaded areas. Thank you to all parent
volunteers for helping to make this trip fun for the children. 
This week we also had our class assembly! We hope you enjoyed our show and learnt more about what we have been learning
this year. Well done Year 1! You were amazing! Thank you, parents, for supporting and helping your children to learn their lines
and preform with confidence. 
Maths- We have started our new topic “positions and directions”. We have been learning about turns- quarter turn, half turn,
three quarter turn and a full turn. We also explored describing directions of movement. For example: “The circle moved to the
right/left,” “The circle is to the left/right of the triangle”.
English- We sequenced photos from our school trip and put them in chronological order. We planned and wrote a recount about
our school trip. We remembered to use first person, past tense and time words. 
Art- This week we looked at a Jasper Johns’ art and created a piece of art like his. We used all three primary colours to paint and
created secondary colours. We have lots of talented artists in Year 1! 

Year 2: 
The highlight of the week for Year 2 was obviously our day out to Hertfordshire Zoo. We had a really fun and educational day,
which included two very informative, interactive workshops linking to our ‘living things and their habitats’ Science unit, we had
time to see all of the animals and we even fitted in a trip to the adventure playground! Thanks to our parent volunteers for
helping to make it a really memorable day for the children.
In Maths, we learnt how to draw pictograms and how to interpret information in pictograms. We also began our unit on telling the
time, starting with exploring o clock and half past the hour.
In English, the children planned and boxed up their own non-chronological reports, using our model text about polar bears as a
guide. They then wrote their report out in full, remembering to include the features we had learnt about: simple present tense,
formal language and subheadings.
In Geography the children identified physical and human features in the local area of Shenley.

Year 3:
In English we have been revising verbs, prepositions, expanded noun phrases and fronted adverbials to make our writing even
better. In Maths we have been telling the time. In History we learnt which of the ancient Egyptian beliefs were the most
significant. In Science we made a magnet game and in Art we are learning about positive and negative space in sculpture. In PHSE
we are learning about stereotypes.  

Year 4:
In Maths we have begun our new unit of Money and have been converting, comparing and estimating amounts of money. In
Science we made string telephones. 

Year 6:
Some of Year 6 have enjoyed cycling proficiency this week. For English and Maths, we are making brochures to persuade readers
to purchase our holiday packages! In Science, we have been learning about adaptation and we looked at pictures of the biological
parents of Nellie (Mrs Surey’s dog) and estimated the characteristics she inherited from them. We were pretty spot on with our
predictions! 

Do you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals?  Call us for support or advice or email 
Mrs Patel at senco@cloreshalom.herts.sch.uk in complete confidence.  
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